 Conservation Commission Meeting
March 13, 2017

					
Meeting Opened:	6:05 pm
Members Present:	Sue Foote, Al Mueller, Helen Lalime, Mike Colin and Judie Walker.
Guests:  Catherine Dunk of 294 Walton Road and Henry Boyd,
.	
Minutes:
	Motion:  Sue Foote	
Second: Mike Colin
	Unanimous

Other:	Henry Boyd was representing the owners of 294 Walton Road.  They would like to build a new dwelling and attach it to the existing dwelling on Walton Road.  They will be connecting a porch with a roof between the two dwellings.   The new building will be a first floor garage with an apartment on top.  There will be a 57 sq feet of impact to the shore line.  This lot is in the AE9 flood zone so they will add crush stone to be brought up to grade.    The conservation commission is support of the plan of 294 Walton Road.
	Motion:  Mike Colin
	Second:  Helen Lalime
	Unanimous
Dredge and Fill Applications:
None received
Seabrook Rail Trail:
Helen Lalime would like to possibly coordinate with the Planning Board the historical granite at Mill Pond and Noyes Pond.  The conservation commission has dedicated money to fix the culvert at the dam.  The water level backs up at Mill Pond and Noyes Pond.  If the culvert fails it will wash out Route 1 and all the utilities.  

Helen would like to speak with M. Robideau, Francis Chase, Jason Janvrin and Tom Morgan.   The rail trail would like to use the $50,000 that Conservation Commission donated to the rail trail and Paul Lepere said he would donate $15,000 to fix the culvert at Noyes Pond.  

The Conservation Commission dedicated $50,000 for the restoration of the cains brook watershed.  The town is on the hook because the water flows right on Paul Lepere?

Helen Lalime asked if Judie could send her copies of the entire Rail trail Conservation commission minutes.

Mail:
The Conservation Commission received a copy of the New Hampshire Coastal Risk and Hazards Commission final report and recommendations.  Sue ask Judie to give John Starkey the copy to look over.  

 Meeting adjourned: 		7:10pm

Next Meeting:		May 8, 2017

Respectfully submitted:	Judie Walker, Secretary
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